

Engineering and Public Works Department

(847) 853-7500

March 9, 2021

Subject: Village of Wilmette Neighborhood Storage Project--Phase 3 at Thornwood Park

Virtual Public Meeting Scheduled for March 24 at 6:30 PM

Dear Resident:

The Village of Wilmette is excited to announce that engineering design is underway for Phase 3 of the Neighborhood Storage Project designed to provide flood relief for residents who live west of Ridge Road. Phase 3 includes construction of an underground stormwater storage reservoir at Thornwood Park and storm sewer improvements as shown on the enclosed map. This third and final phase of the Project is scheduled to take place in 2022.

Your early feedback is important to us, so we invite you to attend a virtual meeting via Zoom on Wednesday, March 24, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. You may sign up for the meeting though this link: https://tinyurl.com/uby448w. You may also access the link to sign up for the meeting through the project website at https://www.wsnsp.com/phase-3.

At the meeting, Village staff and the consultants will discuss the project benefits, early concept plans, preliminary schedule and general construction information. After a presentation, there will be an opportunity to provide comments and ask questions. The presentation materials will be posted on the website no later than March 22. Those who are unable to attend the Zoom meeting will be able to view a recording of the entire presentation on the website at https://www.wsnsp.com/phase-3.

To stay informed on the Neighborhood Storage Project and future resident meetings, please consider signing up for E-News at the Village's website (www.wilmette.com.) and be sure to check the box for "Neighborhood Stormwater Storage Project." If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out to me.

Sincerely,

Brigitte Berger-Raish, P.E.

Director of Engineering and Public Works

bergerb@wilmette.com / 847.853.7627

